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Further Information on UA 18/06 (AMR 19/004/2006, 26 January 2006) and follow-up (AMR 19/014/2006, 
31 March 2006) – Fear for safety 
 
BRAZIL  Maria Aparecida Denadai (f), lawyer 

 

Lawyer Maria Aparecida Denadai is finally receiving adequate protection from the Federal Police, and is no 

longer in immediate danger. 

 

She had been receiving death threats and had suffered intimidation as a result of the investigation into the 

2002 killing of her brother, Marcelo Denadai, as he was preparing to reveal evidence of political corruption. 

In mid-February, after her case had been referred to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, she 

was provided with protection by the Federal Police. However, this protection was at first withdrawn, and was 

then inadequate once it was reinstated. 

 
It is only after persistent complaints that she is now receiving adequate protection. 
 
Amnesty International will continue to monitor the situation, and take further campaigning action as 
necessary. No further action is requested from the UA network. Many thanks to all who sent appeals. 


